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:
New Client Memo

Thank you for requesting me to represent you on your Social Security Disability Insurance Benefits (SSD), Supplemental Security Income (SSI) or Child’s SSI case. 

When You Should Call Me:

You should call me if:


1.
You get a notice of hearing;


2.
You get a decision from the Social Security Administration;


3.
You have to enter the hospital;


4.
You see a new doctor;


5.
Your doctor tells you that they have discovered that you suffer from an 



illness that they did not know about previously;


6.
There is any other major change in your health;


7.
You receive any money from Social Security;


8.
You receive any paper from Social Security;


9.
You have any question or concern about your case;


10.
You have any question or concern about your case;


11.
Your address or telephone number changes; or


12.
You return to work.


If you contact the office and I am unavailable at the time you have called, please leave a detailed message, and I will call you back as soon as possible.  I am out of the office on a regular basis at mediations or in court and not always available daily via phone; however, I or someone with my office will call you back at our earliest convenience, and we are also available via email and preferred way to communicate due to efficiency, if available to you.

What We Do:


We will let the Social Security Administration (SSA) know that we are representing you.  We will ask them for a copy of your file or review it at the Office of Hearings and Appeals in Tampa or the city it will take place in when it gets to the hearing stage.  After reviewing your file, we will review it to see what more evidence we need to get from the doctors and hospitals that you have and are currently seeing, including requesting any medical statements from your doctor’s.  We will request this evidence and send it to the SSA.  I will meet with you in person or via phone conference, depending upon where you live, before your hearing, if it gets to one, and explain the process and go over any questions that I may have and answer any questions you may have.  If any witnesses other than you are needed at your hearing, we will tell you in advance.  We will keep track of your case to make sure that SSA does not lose it or forget to give you a hearing.  If we win, we will keep on SSA to pay for your benefits as soon as possible.  If we lose, we will talk to you about what options are available to you.
Length of Time:


It takes the SSA approximately four (4) months to process and make a decision at the initial level.  If you are denied, a Request for Reconsideration will be done within sixty (60) days of the denial, and it will take approximately another four (4) months for the SSA to reach a decision.  If it is denied again a hearing will be requested.  It takes the SSA a long time to schedule hearings, approximately 1-2 years from the date of the request for hearing.  We will try to move things along as best we can, but you must be realistic about how long it will take.  To get a decision after a hearing is approximately 4 months.  

Correspondence:

We will send you copies of almost all letters which we send anyone concerning your case.  These copies will have the notation of “Copy for your records” on them.  You need not do anything about these, but they will allow you to see the status of the case during the process.

Getting Medical Evidence Yourself:


You need not attempt to get medical reports by yourself from your doctors or hospitals.  We will take care of this.  However, if some medical evidence falls into your hands, such as a disability pension form, please send us a copy of it, or if we need assistance with having a medical statement filled out.


Again, thank you for choosing me to represent you, and I look forward to doing so.  If you have any questions on your case or the enclosed, please feel free to contact me at (727) 822-7121 or via email at abellhorn@bellhornlawfirm.com.

